City of York Counci	City	of	York	Counc	lic
---------------------	------	----	------	-------	-----

Committee Minutes

MEETING ACOMB WARD COMMITTEE

DATE 4 FEBRUARY 2011

PRESENT COUNCILLORS HORTON AND SIMPSON-LAING

APOLOGIES COUNCILLORS

1. DROP-IN SURGERY 6.30PM

Residents had the opportunity to talk with Cllr David Horton; Cllr Tracey Simpson-Laing; Julie Hood, Neighbourhood Management Officer; Michal Czekajlo, Neighbourhood Management Support Officer; Rachel Stewart, Street Environment Officer; PC Sara Hodge; Paul Bickle, Energise Manager; Alan Bell, Fire Station Manager; Sue Houghton, York Northwest Project Manager; Dave Caulfield, Head of City Development; Ann Ward, York Northwest Development Officer; Ben Murphy, York Northwest Development Office;, Richard Bogg, Divisional Head, Traffic.

2. WELCOME AND MINUTES

Councillor Tracey Simpson-Laing welcomed everyone to the meeting.

It was agreed that agenda item 'Former British Sugar and Manor School sites' to be discussed first.

The minutes of the last meeting were agreed as a true record and signed by Cllr Tracey Simpson-Laing.

3. FORMER BRITISH SUGAR/MANOR SCHOOL SITES UPDATE

Apologies were given from Associated British Foods

Dave Caulfield and Sue Houghton gave an overview update on the development plan for the former British Sugar and Manor School sites, including the following points:

- The boundary of the area for development includes both British Sugar and former Manor School sites with the total area of 41.3 ha.
- A master plan for the area is being prepared by consultants for Associated British Foods. The master plan will show the broad layout of the development, which will include the location of access arrangements for both the former British Sugar and former Manor School sites.
- The development is likely to be phased over 10-15 years. It is unlikely that development will start on site until at least 2012.

- The site is likely to include local shopping and community facilities. The properties will include family housing and affordable housing. The new development will also need to provide open space.
- There are two existing access points into the former British Sugar site one on Millfield Lane and one on Plantation Drive. The existing access point to the former Manor School site is on Low Poppleton Lane. The scale of the proposed development means that there will need to be new access points to ensure that it is adequately served. The Consultation Draft identifies two possible options to provide new access for vehicles, pedestrians and cyclists. One option is to provide a new access via the former Civil Service Sports Ground onto Boroughbridge Road. The other option is to provide a new access via the former Manor School site onto Boroughbridge Road. The access through Ouseacres alongside the Railway lines will also be considered. The precise location and position of these options will need to be considered within the master planning stage of work.
- The existing trees and areas of landscape value will be retained within the new development. If it is proposed that any of these trees are to be removed, the developer will need to give clear reasons for this and show that other options have been considered. In addition, new tree planting will need to be carried out as part of the proposed development.
- Sustainability of the development is a top priority. A sustainable development is one, which minimises its impact on the world's resources and climate change.

The recent consultation generated a range of comments, the majority of which concerned issues of access, traffic, open space, trees, leisure facilities, affordable housing and new employment opportunities. There was support for a wide range of community facilities and for sustainable travel options including tram train. A full summary of responses will be taken to councillors (through the LDF Working Group) as soon as possible and will be made publicly available.

The next step is to report back on the consultation during Summer 2011, then the draft Supplementary Planning Document will be revised and agreed in Autumn 2011.

The following questions were raised:

- Q How many residents were consulted and how was the decision of who to consult arrived at?
- A The consultation documents were sent to all residents on our database, we also consulted residents living on both sides of Boroughbridge Road and all properties between Boroughbridge Road and the BSC/Old Manor School sites. We advertised the consultation in the local press and via posters which were distributed to community facilities and libraries.

- Q The consultation should have been wider, most of the area which has been consulted is made up of green fields.
- A We distributed the consultation leaflets to the areas we thought the redevelopment of the former British Sugar and Manor School sites would impact on the most. The feedback from tonight's meeting will also be included.
- **Q** Will the Former Civil Service Sports Ground be included in the redevelopment?
- A There are no proposals for the redevelopment of this area, although there is the possibility that one of the access routes may be routed through the area.
- **Q** How many comments have been received from this consultation?
- A swe have extended the consultation period to cover this round of Ward committee meetings we do not have the complete data as yet. A usual return is around 10%. The quality of the responses we have received so far is very good; highlighting the key issues
- **Q** What is the timescale for the development to be accomplished?
- A The redevelopment will be undertaken in phases with the complete development taking 10 to 15 years.
- As the site includes the former Manor School should this building be maintained rather than demolishing it and building a new school?
- A There is provision of a primary school within the proposal, but no suggestion that a secondary school will be needed.
- **Q** There has been no mention of open spaces which are very important.
- A We are very clear that there must be provision of green space within the site. There is a clear policy regarding the amount of green space which must be provided dependant on the number of properties built. The developer will need to adhere to the policy.
- **Q** Have ABF undertaken similar developments previously
- A They have developed a similar scheme in Peterborough. It is of a high quality and Peterborough Council are very happy with it.
- Q Will the development worsen traffic congestion on the A59 at peek times?
- A The development will have traffic implications, we are investigating the different options available.

- ABF as Canadian company with a focus on profit. There is the potential for them to look to save money wherever possible. If this happens the development will suffer.
- **A** A fair point which will be noted.
- Q Would you be able to restrict the number of new houses if the impact on traffic is too high?
- **A** If the impact is too huge we can restrict the number of new houses.

If you would like to submit suggestions please do so on the form provided.

4. SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD POLICE TEAM

PC Sara Hodge gave an update on the work of the Safer Neighbourhood Team

General crime and anti social behaviour has fallen over recent months.

Following a review of Policing in York the following changes will be implemented from March 21st 2011.

- The City will be divided into four Inspector led areas; East, West; Rural and City Centre.
- Acomb will be part of the West Area Policing team, which will be led by Insp. Phil Cain.
- Inspector Cain will be responsible for the Safer Neighbourhood Team and the Response Team. Both will be based at Acomb Police Station
- The Safer Neighbourhood Team will change their shift pattern to ensure seven-day cover.
- The current PCSO's will remain in Acomb with more access to cycles so the visibility of the Officers is expected to remain the same.

If you have any information that could help us with tackling crime please inform us.

The following questions were raised:

- **Q** Cycling on footpaths continues to be an issue, especially on the A59
- A Sara will ensure PCSO's include this area on the patrols.
- Q The young people's session at Global finishes at 9.30pm. At times there is some anti social behaviour as the young people leave.
- **A** Sara will ask the PCSO's to include this area and time on their patrols.

- Q There are a lot of cycles being stolen at the moment, can these be traced?
- A There is no system which could track them. It is believed that the cycles are being moved to other cities to be sold on.
- **Q** Are there any crime figures for Sovereign Park?
- **A** They can be obtained and forwarded on.

Several residents thanked to the Police for tackling crime quickly and efficiently.

5. LOCAL IMPROVEMENT SCHEMES

Residents were given opportunity to raise questions and comments regarding proposed local improvement schemes for year 2011-2012.

The budget will be decided near the end on February after which more information will be available. There is a possibility that the budget it will cut by 10%. Some of the schemes may not be funded and some may be partly funded

The following schemes were agreed subject to the budget available.

- Community Ranger Patrols
- Grant to Age Concern to help with the costs of room hire to be able to offer increased services to the elderly
- Grant to OCAY to enable them to continue to provide a service for older people in Acomb
- Grant to Safe and Sound Homes to enable them to provide emergency accommodation for up to 100 young people
- Grant to the Friends of Acomb Green to hold a summer fete and make some improvements to the Green
- Grant to Active York to support young people in developing their opportunities in their chosen sport
- Grant to Carr Vikings Football Club
- Grant to York Youth Council to open a city centre space for young people
- Grant to Street Sport to provide 13 X 2 hour sports sessions throughout the ward for young people
- Grant to York Youth Service to fund sessions for young people
- Grant to Sovereign Park Residents Association to hold a community Wild Day in sovereign Park in 2011-02-10
- To provide a bench half way up Oak Rise Hill
- Provide one street light at the bottom of Wheatlands Grove
- Provide one street light for the end of Princess Drive.

6. HAVE YOUR SAY!

It was noted that York has applied to become a World Heritage site. The meeting agreed to include a speaker on the next meeting agenda.

The following questions were raised.

- **Q** Will the cycle path on Beckfield Lane be extended?
- A No, it will not go ahead, it would not be cost effective.
- Q Is cycling on the cycle path a legal requirement, or you can cycle on the road if you choose to?
- A Cycle paths are not mandatory. You should cycle where you feel safe.
- **Q** When should cycle lights be switched on?
- A There is no exact regulation, they should be switched on when it gets dark, not long after sunset, and it also depends on the weather conditions.
- **Q** Cycling on the road is sometimes difficult and unsafe due to accumulation of debris and potholes.
- A I agree it is difficult sometimes. Potholes and debris should be reported.
- **Q** There is a problem with refuse trucks damaging the kerb stones when they reverse on my street.
- A Please could you pass your the details to us and we will report it.
- **Q** Why has the free swim for over 60's stopped?
- A The funding for this scheme has been withdrawn.

[The meeting started at Time Not Specified and finished at Time Not Specified].

[,] Chair